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Dear Friends and Neighbors
From Flip Huffard, President

It has been a successful year for the Darien Land Trust (DLT) 
as we continue our efforts to preserve open space in Darien. 
The DLT now permanently preserves 207 acres, providing all 
of Darien with beautiful vistas and environmentally diverse 
habitats. In December 2015, we added our most recent property, 
2.0 acres of coastal meadow on Long Neck Point – our first 
property in that part of Darien! Our search for land to conserve 
never ends, and if you have interest in preserving your land or 
are aware of parcels that we should consider, please contact us. 

Our Stewardship group continues their active agenda – if you’ve 
driven by Waterbury Field you’ve seen the fruits of their labors 
with the river birch plantings and the native plant garden.

Our Outreach committee has really ramped up their game, with 
a fantastic Farm to Table Dinner and a very well received Trails 
Discovery Day in Dunlap and Selleck’s Woods, an event that is 
targeted towards families with younger children. These events 
are just a sample of the numerous things Darien Land Trust is 
doing to better engage with our members and Town residents.

We invite you to join us for our 2016 Annual Meeting, which 
will be held at 5:00 pm on Sunday, November 13 at the Wee 
Burn Country Club. We emphasize the importance of taking 
a “connected” view of the land we all preserve, whether it be 
woodland, meadow, river, pond or coastal habitats within our 
Town or a broader view within the regions in which we live. 
Our speaker will be Mary Ellen Lemay, who is Coordinator 
of the Fairfield County Regional Conservation Partnership. 
She will speak about how best to protect priority habitats and 
connectivity corridors within Fairfield County.

At our Annual Meeting we will also be saying goodbye to 
Karen Calby and Phil Meyer, who have both made tremendous 
contributions to the Darien Land Trust. Finally, we are very 
excited to be voting on the nominations of Michelle Imbrogno, 
MJ McNulty, John O’Brien and Anne Walker to join the Board.  
Please join us for what promises to be a very interesting 
evening. 

The DLT permanently preserves and restores 
open space, providing the community with 
environmentally rich habitats, scenic vistas, 
opportunities for educational experiences and 
the quiet enjoyment of nature.

Our Mission
Fall 

2016
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Assets
Current Assets: 

Noncurrent Assets: 

Liabilities and Net Assets
Liabilities:

Net assets:

Cash and Equivalents
Promises to Give
Investments
Other Current Assets

$450,556
33,333

1,023,300
1,720

Restricted Cash
Promises to Give
Land & Conservation Easements

—
123,332

27,097,113

Accounts Payable
Land & Conservation Easements 
     Acquisition Payable
Accrued Liabilities

2,725

156,665
37,552

Unrestricted
Other Net Assets
Land & Conservation Easements

$1,435,299
—

27,097,113

Total Current Assets $1,508,909

Total Liabilities 196,942

Total Net Assets $28,532,412

Total Liabilities and Net Assets $28,729,354

$403,402
—

1,009,771
9,290

14,091
—

25,435,884

1,102

—
32,199

$1,389,162
14,091

25,435,884

$1,422,463

33,301

$26,839,137

$26,872,438

2016B a l a n c e  S h e e t 2015

Total Assets $28,729,354 $26,872,438

Total Noncurrent Assets $27,220,445 $25,449,975

Years ended June 30 2016 and 2015

Statements of Activities
Revenue and Support: 

Expenses:

Membership
Investment income, including unrealized gains (losses) 
Contributions and Grants
Contribution for Land Acquisition and Conservation Easements
Other Income

$158,431
24,576
16,960

1,661,229
26,930

$147,351
17,269
7,105

481,815
2,058

Program Services
Management and General
Fundraising

$160,868
19,084
14,899

$108,229
17,137

16,964

Total Revenue and Support $1,888,126 $655,598

Total Expenses $194,851 $142,330

Increase (Decrease) in Net Assets $1,693,275 $513,268

Net Assets—Beginning of Year $26,839,137 $26,325,869

Net Assets—End of Year $28,532,412 $26,839,137

2016 2015

White heron at Valley Forge property.
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Darien Land Trust Donor List 2015-2016

This annual report serves to recognize and thank the donors to our 2015-2016 Annual Campaign.
We have made every effort to ensure the accuracy of this list and apologize for any inadvertent errors or omissions.

Guardian
Kara and Bill Bohnsack
Karen Calby
Meredith and Whitney George
Shelley and Graham Goldsmith
Kim and Flip Huffard
Lulu and John McPhee
Ximena and Raul Riveros

Preservationist
Holley and Andy Cavanna
Katie and Bob Keith
Mary and Jamie O’Connell

Conservator
Cathy and Donald Allman
Jean and Bob Baker
Cindy and Ed Banks
Joan and Ed Barksdale
Lois and Bob Baylis
Debby and Mark Blackman
Country Club of Darien
Beth and Blair Crump
Mardi and David Durkin
Susan and Joe Garofoli
Dee and Ned Goodnow
Karyn and Thad Hall
Lisa and Peter Hillman
Abigail and Jesse Hord
Suzanne and Michael Huebsch
Barbara and Peter Kelly
Katie Kidder
Margaux and Mark Maybell
Mary Lou and Phil Meyer
Evalyn and Stephen Milman
Caroline and Tony Murray
Dale and John O’Brien
Lesley and John Osborn
Rob Perkin
Jan and Chip Raymond
Elizabeth and Alex Salvi
Amy and Joe Sarbinowski
Mary Shannon and Dwight Scott
Eileen and Tad Smith
Lynette and David Snow
Pam and Tom Spellane
Trish and Dick Strahota
Audrey and Ken Weil

Environmentalist
Margaret and Bob Arrix
Susan and Hugh Balloch
Bowling Family Foundation
Susie and Jim Brewer
Annie and Jon Burleigh
Audrey and Hayden Cadwallader
Roberta and Ed Clarke
Maureen and Cyrus Deboo
Pam and Fred Elliott
Janet and Bob Fiske
Lynne and Mark Florian
Linda and Charlie Goodyear
Goody and Bob Gray
Wendy and Richard Hokin
Edward E Hood
Lisa and Tom Joyce
Diana Kalman
Sally and Kevin MacGuire

Carlye and Mario Manna
Bonnie and Gene Markowski
Lexie and Mark Maruszewski
Anne Meyer
Ali and Doug Milne
Erin and Bob Noonan
Annie and Jon Burleigh
Jane and David Ott
Adrienne and Willson Ropp
Tricia and Jack Ryan
Deepika and Sunil Saksena
Diane and Leo Schlinkert
Sallie and Ken Schmidt
Betsy and Sean Shay
Elizabeth and Peter Sosnow
Mindy and Tarun Stewart
Christie and Rick Stone
Tresa and Daniel Toscano
Meg and Jim Tweedy
Merrill and Richard van den Broek
Molly and Dave Watkins
Margaret and Ron Watkins
Carolyn and Peter Wilson
Terrie and Jay Wood

Protector
Pamela and Shannon Bass
Mary and Jay Bennett
Dana and Geoff Beringer
Monica and Todd Billeter
Hannah and John Burge
Darcy Burgund
Dave Campbell
Sandra and Doug Campbell
Amy and John Cholnoky
Pamela Van Hoven Clark
Theresa and Ed Cosden
Marina and Keith Davey
Sue and Tom DeNunzio
Sandy and Chuck Drimal
Roz and Harry Emmons
Pamela and  Frank Farley
Linda and Craig Ferguson
Sandy and Chris Filmer
Kim and Mark Gardner
Mary and Bill Genco
Penny and Ed Glassmeyer
Carol and Ward Glassmeyer
 Gleason & Associates
Gretchen and Gene Grisanti
Lisa and John Haas
Windsor Hall
Darrell Harvey
Martha and Tom Hayne
Susan and Bill Helman
Nancy and David Herbert
Marne and Ray Hodil
Pam and Mark Hollis
Kate and Jim Kane
Debby and Keith Kearney
Courtney and George Khoury
Leelee and Michael Klein
Debbie and Ken Lang
Kathy and John Lavery
Patty and Dirk Leasure
Jackie and Bob Leonard
Leslie and Basil Lyden
Laurie and Peter Maglathlin

Ann Mandel
Beth Marren
Caroline and David Marren
David Mathus
Kelly and Paul McKeown
Anu and Martin Milewski
Kristine and Scott Miller
Gwen and Harvey Mogenson
Erika and David Morris
Katharine and Kenneth Mountcastle
Martha and John Murphy
Sophie and Tom Murphy
Debbie and Michael Murray
Kristen and Dean Nelson
Shirley and Carl Nichols
Brian and Courtney O’Connor
Patty and Al Palmer
Ryann and Hutch Pegler
Jane and Scott Pelley
Suzanne Schutte and John Qua 
Gail and Jim Rand
Jane and Steve Renaud
Mary and Bill Rooney
Tibby and Frank Rosenberry
Emily and Rob Schlein
Sarah Lyden and John Schmidt 
Donna and Robert Smolens
Hope and Paul Spillane
Jayme and John Stevenson
Kathryn Stewart
Callie Sullivan
Anne and Carter Sullivan
Annmarie and Frank Taylor
Jean and Doug Traver
Lee and Paul Tregurtha
Barbara Upson
Marc Utay
Lisa and Bert von Stuelpnagel
Anne and George Walker
Barry Wallach
Kathy and Kevin Walsh
Joan Ward
Phyllis and Chris Weihs
Margot and Tim West
Kim and Jeff Westcott
Susan and George Wyper

Steward
Chris and Stephen Alliegro
Patricia Atkin
Alice and Sherman Baldwin
Sally and Bill Banks
Trish and Dave Barton
Nancy and Bill Battey
Anne and Eric Baurmeister
Gaily and John Beinecke
Susan Benedict
Lois and Dick Berry
Susan and Suresh Bhirud
Jodie and Jim Bishop
Julia Blackman
Carolyn and Rick Brook
Lynne Brooks
Rebecca and Tim Brown
Alison and Duffy Brush
Barbara Burmester
Nancy and George Cammann
Marian and George Castell

Molly and Michael Cattano
Ruth Cheswick
Debbie and John Colon
Barbara and Mike Conrad
Dick Constable
Alice and Daniel Cooney
Brenda and Jim Crane
Cynthia Crimmins
Cindy and Jim Cuminale
Nancy Dauk
Polly Davis
Carmen and Mark DeAngelis
Beth and Jim Degnan
Gay and Denny Devere
Stephanie and Jack DeVita
Sally and Joe Dixon
Jennifer and Michael Dolan
Marjorie and Ian Duncan
Margaret and Tom Dunn
Martha and Bill Durkin
Karen and Brad Elders
Thyra Elliott
Monica and Mark Filanowski
Wendy and Stan Forkner
Jennifer and Graham Foster
Amy and John Fraser
Jane and Bill Frazier
Sue and Den Frelinghuysen
Samuel Fuller
Cathy and Frank Gallagher
Mary Elizabeth and Bradford Garvey
Deborah and Jack Gault
John Geoghegan
Heather and Lou Gesualdi
Josephine Gill
Jane and Shedd Glassmeyer
Cynthia and Steve Gorey
Danielle and Kevin Granath
Diane and Will Green
Nancy and Steven Grune
Carolyn and Chris Halabi
Susan and Jeff Hamill
Margot Hand
Gail Hardin
Nancy Hargraves
Liz and Bill Harnisch
Marge and Bill Harrington
Jennifer Hill
Joan Hopkins
Holly and Gordon Hough
Michelle and Jeffery Hudson
Reese Hutchison
Kingie Ingraham
Andrea and Alex Jackson
Laura and Ethan James
Nancy Glanville Jewell
Betty and Kirk Jewett
Minina and Bob Johnston
Jane Kellogg
Lynn and Dennis Kelly
Diane and Tom Kenneally
Paul Kunz
Kate and Steve Larson
Cate and Bill Leach
Tara and Réal Leclerc
Kelly and Greg Lesko
Angela and Jamie Lineberger
Kathy Lozier
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Darien Land Trust Donor List 2015-2016

Karen and Tim Macdonald
Chris and Ed Malley
Rita Marber
Elizabeth and David Martin
Carrie and Frank Maturo
Laurie and Tom McGrath
Anne and Bruce McGuire
Eleanor and Colin McKay
Ann and Gordon McKee
Wendy and Roger Megroz
Kathleen and James Millard
Elinor and Scott Miller
Lois and Wid Moore
Ginger and Howard Morgan
Christine Munro
Gretchen and John Neff
Kim Nightingale
Janet and Tom O’Connor
Suzanne Okie
Janet and Jonathan Olmsted
Laurie and John Orem
Maria and Bill Orr
Alice Mae Orr
Sue and Jim Ozanne
Eleanor and Burt Palmer
June Penn
Peggy and Brian Peoples
Graham Powell
Dina and Kevin Quirk
George Ratcliffe
Lynn and George Reilly
Bambi and Guy Riegel
Richard Riley
Debra and Tom Ritchie
Jennifer and Pat Robinson
Nan and Ed Rondepierre
Holly and William Russell
Cindy and John Ryan
Diane and Peter Schmidt-Fellner
Carolyn and Samuel Schoonmaker V
Lisa Shanahan
Lynn and John Sheppard
Jay Shutts
Sue and Dave Sinclair
Anne Slaughter
Hester and Ben Smith
Joanne and Shap Smith
Barbara and Bill Souders

Whitney and Lorin Stearns
Maryanne and Robert Stelben
Kerry and Jed Stevens
Deb and John Suckow
Charlotte and John Suhler
Elizabeth and Jonas Svedlund
Janet and Tom Taylor
The Sweet Family
Lisa and Peter Thoren
Harriette Thorne
Gwynne and Alfred Tibbetts
Michelle and John Van Der Kieft
Sherry and Douglas Van Horne
Missy and Travis West
Carlotta and Wendell Willkie
Alison and Steve Wright
Lucia and Matt Zachowski

Naturalist
Sue and Roy Anderson
Sharon and Bill Baird
Robin Baker
Christine and Peter Bang
John J. Barston
Jane and John Branigan
Georgie and Don Brown
Linda Burton
Susan Cameron
Debbie and Peter Carnes
Connie and Michael Casey
Ann Cotter
Carol F Coutts
Susan and Brian Curry
Susan and Dan Drake
Diane and Everett Drugge
Avery and Rob Flowers
Ursula and Charles Forman
Anne and David Foster
Josephine Gleeson
Lynne Gray
Olga and Tom Haack
Monique and Wayne Hartunian
Pinky and Kent Haydock
Ron Heinbaugh
Helshi Hewson
Amy Hornyak
Anne and Frank Huck
Martha and Paul Johnson

Julie and Scott Johnston
Evelyn Jones
Judith Jones
Kim and Gil Kernan
Judy Kilmartin
Becky and Robert Kling
Barbara and Bill Latimer
April Lyon
Liz and Keith Mackie
Mary and Tom Majewski
Gebby and Sandy McDonald
Marjolein and Harry McLachlin
Michelle and MJ McNulty
Nina and Dave Miller
Cathleen and Jon Morgan
Tina and Larry Morris
Susan and Lee Morrison
Julie and Dan Murphy
Hedi and Kevin O’Connor
Cheryl Olson
Enid and Stephen Oresman
John Pagano
Marianne and Dick Paterniti
Cheryl Peters
Mary Ellen Quirk and Donn Smith 

Lucy and Toby Rankin
Lisa and Greg Ruffa
Janet and Bruce Sargent
Sally and John Schlachtenhaufen
Antonia and Edward Shergalis
Elizabeth and William Siemers
Wendy Silver
Martin Skala
Marsha and Rodger Smith
Sabele and Joe Steuert
Kelly Stewart
Joan and Mark Streeter
Carrie and Bill Taufic
Deborah and William Travers
Cordelia Ursone
Laurie Valandra
Eileen and William Van Loan
Martha and Jan Van Nierop
Abbie Van Nostrand
Alison and James von Klemperer
Suzanne and Dick Wilsey
Nancy and Bill Winship
Thomas Zoubek
Ellen and Lee Zuckerman

Aquarion Water Company

Fox Hill Builders

Mystem Co.

Nielsen’s Florist and Garden Shop

Wee Burn Country Club

Whole Foods Market of Darien

Horizon Foundation, Inc.

Corporate Sponsors Farm to Table Dinner Sponsors

This Annual report also recognizes and thanks the 
corporations that have generously supported our 
events and mission throughout the 2015-2016 year.

The following donors generously lent their 
financial support to make the evening a success. 

Baywater Properties

BMW of Darien

Houlihan Lawrence

Ring’s End, Inc

Darien Rowayton Bank
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2016 - A Year of Accomplishments

Each year, the Darien Land Trust Board of Trustees devotes many volunteer hours to preserve and restore our land, 
connect with our community and gather support for our 207 acres of open space.  And 2016 was no different as 
our volunteers worked hard in the following areas to continue the health and long-term viability of the DLT. 

Photo courtesy of the Darien Times

SUPPORT: 
•	 Friends of the DLT opened their homes for evenings 

of fellowship that provided opportunities to explain 
our land management practices and to connect with 
our members and neighbors.

•	 The DLT was selected to be the recipient of the 
Darien Whole Foods Market 5% day which allowed 
us to receive a generous donation and to engage 
with customers by offering samples of honey from 
our meadow hives.

•	  Our second Farm to Table Dinner was a great 
success with more than 225 diners enjoying a 
perfect summer night under the stars. 

•	 Our Trails Discovery Day in Dunlap and Selleck’s 
Woods provided a Nature Trail for families to 
explore the woods and enjoy animal exhibits.  

SUSTAIN: 
•	 In 2016 we launched the first stage of our Legacy  

Partners program to create a Land Endowment 
fund to support the Darien Land Trust in perpetuity. 
This will enable the DLT to take advantage of new 
land acquisitions should they arise and to support 
maintenance and special land conservation projects 
on our properties.

•	 For further information on any of these activities 
and ways to be involved please contact our 
Executive Director, Shirley Nichols at 203.655.4148 
or Shirleynichols@darienlandtrust.org

PRESERVE: 
•	 The Darien Land Trust accepted a two-acre 

Conservation Easement with donations from 
neighbors on Long Neck Point. This will be 
maintained as a coastal meadow and permanently 
preserved for future generations.  

RESTORE: 
•	 We actively manage our properties to improve 

wildlife habitats and bio-diversity and in 2016 
continued to plant native trees and a native 
pollinator garden at Waterbury Field on Hollow Tree 
Ridge Road and in our Nature Preserves at Dunlap 
Woods and Tokeneke Trail.

•	 We increased the number of bee-hives on DLT 
properties to a total of 15 hives. 

CONNECT: 
•	 We hosted community-wide events at the Darien 

Library to educate and inform. We co-sponsored 
two documentaries and the lecture” Know your 
Trees” presented by Michael Wojtech.

•	 We gratefully accepted the help of scores 
of enthusiastic volunteers to help improve 
our properties. Volunteers from the Noroton 
Presbyterian Church, Whole Foods Market, Eagle 
Scouts from Troops 35 and 53 and the Friends of 
Selleck’s Woods all contributed to these efforts and 
gave back to the land.
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Establishing Common Ground: 
Collaboration and connectivity across town lines to preserve our wildlife, water and recreation

President
Flip Huffard

Vice-President
Karen Calby

Treasurer
Bill Bohnsack

Secretary
Thad Hall

Membership
Tony Murray

Board of Trustees
Robert Arrix

Joan Barksdale
Hannah Burge
Andy Cavanna

Polly Davis
Chris Filmer

Den Frelinghuysen
Charles Goodyear
Peter N. Hillman

Katie Keith
Phil Meyer

John McPhee
Erika Morris
Nina Miller

Amy Sarbinowski
Tom Spellane

Executive Director
Shirley R. Nichols

Mary Ellen Lemay, Coordinator of the Fairfield 
County Regional Conservation Partnership, will be 
our featured speaker.  Mary Ellen has a strong record 
of support for local, regional and state environmental 
issues, and she will discuss how best to protect 
priority habitats that create connective corridors.

Please join fellow Land Trust members on Sunday, 
November 13 at 5PM for the Darien Land Trust’s Annual 
Meeting at the Wee Burn Country Club. A short business 
meeting will precede the presentation by Mary Ellen 
Lemay, and Darien Land Trust members will be asked to 
approve a slate of new Board Members including Michelle 
Imbrogno, MJ McNulty, John O’Brien, and Anne Walker.  
Refreshments will be available.

We hope to see you on Sunday, November 13 at 
5PM for the Darien Land Trust Annual Meeting!

PLEASE JOIN US FOR THE ANNUAL MEETING

IN THIS ISSUE: Annual Report, 2016 Accomplishments, Annual Meeting and more!

Fall 
2016
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